AHP Service Improvements in York Hospitals Trust

Two service improvement projects in York Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust are working towards integrated physiotherapy and occupational therapy services, and have already significantly improved access to services.

In paediatrics, the aim is to bring physiotherapy and OT waiting lists together, to have joint assessments and single appointments and access to care. This combined service will go live in January 2011. The front line teams are also in the process of developing pathways for different areas of care (MSK, neurology, development delay, DCD).

In the meantime, through a mapping of the whole service, and concentrated effort on reducing waiting lists, they have reduced OT waiting times for routine appointments from 18 months to 7 months: by January they aim to have this down to 18 weeks. In physiotherapy, waiting times for routine appointments are down to 6 weeks from 8/9 weeks. Physiotherapy team leader Vicky Mulvana says ‘patients have already started to comment on this.’ Audits of patient feedback are showing positive responses.

In adult care, in therapy services in neurology, a 6 month waiting time for routine appointments has been brought down to 4 weeks. This has been achieved through a recognition of the need to tackle the gradual increase of waiting times, and an analysis – undertaken by the whole therapy team - of the causes of the problem. Therapists have come to be more evaluative about what they are achieving with each appointment, and are clearer about what they are there to provide. In addition, changes to skills mix and use of staff have helped to reduce waiting times. The service is also being firmer about cancellations of appointments and DNAs. 

As in paediatrics, the adult care teams are working towards bringing the services together. A joint therapy office, together with a joint triage system, joint assessments, and joint treatment plans and goals, will enable much better coordination.

In both cases, the team leaders said that a key factor in achieving progress has been the energy and involvement of all the members of the staff teams in mapping and analysing the issues, before working to put changes into practice. In both cases, better management and sharing of data have been factors in helping them to make progress. The team leaders also said that they would not have been able to make such drastic improvements without support from senior management, and the time they were allowed to work on the changes.
These were two service improvements that were put forward for the national Department of Health Service Improvement Project in January 2010, and the two teams took part in the regional development event at the beginning of the year. Although they were not awarded further support, Melanie Liley, Directorate Manager for Therapies, said that taking part in the regional event had been helpful for the services. She said that a big success factor for both improvements had been the enthusiasm and commitment of the team leaders, and how well they had worked together across the traditional professional boundaries. 
